
Area 2 Council Meeting teleconference call 
April 10, 2011 

 
Roll Call 

Barre-Tones – Barbara Ladabouche 
Capital Chordettes- Carol Anne Clark 
Chair City Pipers – Lois Lundsted 
Champlain Echoes – Jan Finn 
Harmony Heritage – Barbara-Ann Mac Intosh 
Harmony In Motion – Betty Martin 
Maine-ly Harmony – Lea Davis 
Montreal City Voices – Heather Solomon 
NEVIH – Diane Coates-Alternate 
Noteable Blend – Joy Titus 
 

Silk’n Sounds – Sandy Anagnostakis 
Sounds of the Seacoast – Evelyn Colby 
Thousand Islanders- Yvonne Meuller 
Women of Note – Angie Dolber 
Area 2 Director – Gail Kelsall 
Area 2 Study & Review- Aileen Murray 
Area 2 Secretary – Gayle Jordan 
Area 2 Treasurer – Cathy La Salandra 
 

 
Gail welcomed us to the call and turned over the meeting to Aileen Murray from Study & Review to talk 
to us about the medals for Area 2. 
 
Aileen explained that information was sent to all chorus presidents and council members about the 
medals that were found by Diane Coates and also a proposal from Barbara-Ann on some other medals.   
The idea was to award medals to the top chorus and top 4 Quartets to spread the hardware a little more 
within the area.  Other areas are doing this now. 
 
Some questions arose about the size of the medals and making sure that they were in line with the same 
size as International gives out now. Also where would the funds come from for their purchase.  There 
are funds built into the budget for AC&C for this purpose.  Also the size is 1 ¼ inches. 
 
A motion was made by Barbara-Ann that Area 2 purchase Jones School medals for 1st place chorus with 
3 color Ribbon with notes and 1st place quartet with Blue Ribbon. 
Angie Dolber Seconded this motion. 
 
A substitute motion was made by Diane Coates that we purchase medals for top 4 quartets.   
Lois Lundsted seconded this motion. 
 
A vote was taken on the substitute motion and it was defeated. 
A vote was taken on Barbara-Ann’s motion and it carried. 
 
Barbara-Ann will purchase the medals and Ribbons from the Jones School and will have ready for Area 
2 contest 2011.   
 
Barbara-Ann reported that Bill Mac Intosh has purchased a Laptop, Mixer, and Mic for recording our 
contest performances in Area 2.  He has spent close to $1,100.00  they are working on getting our 
money saved on taxes for the purchasing.   
 
Our next meeting will be April 12, 2011 in Manchester, NH 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Gayle Jordan 
Area 2 Secretary 


